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and Military Affairs 

 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports this bill which requires that 
membership of each metropolitan planning organization policy board include at least 
one member of the senate and one member of the house of representatives from that 
metropolitan planning area.  Legislative representation will provide legislative guidance 
and perspective to policy decisions as the legislature provides the state match to many 
of the projects conducted by MPO’s. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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Comments:  

As Executive Director of the Maui MPO, I support SB2296 to have representation from 
our State legislators on the MPO Policy Board. This will improve coordination between 
State and County as we seek solutions to transportation issues on the island of Maui. 

I do have a concern that the addition of State legislators may impact our ability to 
make quorum at Policy Board meetings, especially during the legislative session, but 
am willing to work with members to find meeting times that work for as many of us as 
possible.  

The Maui MPO Policy Board has not had the opportunity to take a formal position on 
this measure. Therefore, I am providing this testimony in my capacity as Executive 
Director. Policy Board members were generally in favor of this bill at our January 2018 
meeting.  
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